[image: image1.jpg]Community
Legal Centres
NSW




[image: image2.jpg]Community Legal Centres NSW
State Office Suite 805, Level 8, 28 Foveaux Street, Surry Hills NSW 2010
Phone 02 9212 7333 Fax 02 9212 7332 Email clcnsw@clc.net.au Website www.clcnsw.org.au





Learning and Development Group

Report to NLAF

March 2014
The first meeting of this group for 2014 was held on 4 March at the Law and Justice Foundation. Those who attended included CLCNSW (who convenes the group), LawAccess, Legal Aid, LIAC, Law and Justice Foundation and NLAF.
The Law Society and the College Of Law have both been invited to join this group, as both have a significant interest in training and professional development for lawyers and other staff working in the justice sector. We are also following up with the ALS about participation in the group.

The members reviewed the terms of reference for this group and a few adjustments were made to better reflect the intent of the group. The revised TOR will shortly be uploaded to the L&D page on the NLAF website.
During 2013 members of the group shared information about our staff induction programs. As both Legal Aid and LawAccess have very comprehensive programs that provide useful information both about their respective organisations, and from relevant external speakers, both indicated that where possible and appropriate places could be offered for particular sessions to new employees of other justice sector agencies. 

Further to the trial of a joint sector wide orientation program in 2013, it was agreed that the more efficient way to do this could be for us to build a resource bank, hosted on the Learning and Development page of the NLAF website, that would hold links to resources useful to all justice sector agencies for their induction programs eg the “Welcome to Legal Aid” video, LIAC’s videos on the legal system, a link to the registration page for the Learning Management System etc.
The members then reported on new training initiatives at their organisations, including:

· CLCNSW Symposium on 21 May;

· LawAccess tour dates set for 2014 and available on the LMS for all justice sector employees to access;

· LIAC continues to run training for library, Courts and other justice sector employees in the regions, working through the relevant CLSD regional coordinators;

· The March to August training calendar for Legal Aid was circulated;
· PIAC has introduced two new courses for their training program – communication skills and advanced negotiation skills.
The next meeting of this group will take place in July.

Greg Dwyer

Sector Development Coordinator
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